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Theodore R. Kulongoski, Governor 

Christina J. Munro FOIA Officer 
Mail Stop DK-7 
Bonneville Power Administration 
P. 0. box 362 
Portland, Oregon 97208 

Dear MS. Munro: 

The following is a formal request for information under the Freedom of Information Act. I have 
repeatedly, for more than a year, requested this same information (via e-mail and verbally) from 
other BPA management personnel. I have, for the first time, just been informed of your office 
and procedure. 

I am Art Marshall. I make this request in conjunction with my duties and responsibilities as the 
Oregon Commission for the Blind (OCB), Business Enterprise Program Director. 

OCB requests complete copies of the original ARAMARK food service contract including all 
exhibits and all renewals thereof connected to the Cafeteria in the Bonneville Power Head 
quarter building located at 905 NE ii Ave. Portland Oregon, in the Lloyd Center. 

OCB does not have access to the dates but believes the original contract dates back eighteen 
years ago or more. We believe there have been at least three renewals. 

OCB makes this request in its capacity as the State licensed Agency of the federal Randolph 
Sheppard Act Program. The information request is intended to assist OCB in acquiring the 
contract (under the provisions of the Randolph Sheppard Act) for operating the 905 NE 11th 
Portland Oregon, BPA building cafeteria. 

OCB, in the interest of the public, requests a waiver of any associated fees however, OCB will 
pay reasonable and appropriate fees if a waiver is not granted. 

Please notify us immediately if we have made any errors or omissions in this request. We will 
correct them immediately. Please contact me if you have any questions. 

OCB will appreciate any help you can provide in expediting this request. OCB has been seeking 
this information for more than a year from BPA management not knowing and not having been 



informed that a State agency, licensed under the Federal Randolph Sheppard Act, would have to 
complete this formal FOIA request. 

Thank you, 

*1 declare under penalty of perjury that the foregoing is true and correct. 

Art W. Marshal, Director 
Oregon Commission for the Blind, 
Business enterprise program 
535 SE 12th  Ave 
Portland, Oregon, 97214 
971673-1588 
art.marshall@state.or.us  
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